
Justice Minister Kamikawa welcomes Ms. Nguyen Thuy Hien, the Deputy Chief 

Justice of the Supreme People’s Court of Vietnam on June 20, 2018. 

 

On Wednesday, June 20, 2018, Justice Minister Kamikawa received a courtesy visit 

from Ms. Nguyen Thuy Hien, the Deputy Chief Justice of the Supreme People’s Court 

of Vietnam. An overview of the visit is as follows. 

 

Minister Kamikawa welcomed Ms. Hien and further called for high-level participation 

in, and support from Vietnam for, the Fourteenth United Nations Congress on Crime 

Prevention and Criminal Justice, which is to be held in Kyoto in April 2020. 

 

Justice Minister Kamikawa receives courtesy visit from Ms. Hien (fourth from left), the 

Deputy Chief Justice of the Supreme People’s Court of Vietnam 

 

Ms. Hien expressed her appreciation for the technical legal assistance and other 

international cooperation provided by Japan, and further stated that Vietnam would 

actively contribute to the Kyoto Congress. 

 

Justice Minister Kamikawa exchanges views with Ms. Hien and other delegation members 

 


